
Dear Student Council, 
 
I’m writing to inform you of the resignation of one of our full-time officers, namely Adam 
Clarke (Deputy President of City Campus). His final day of work is expected to be the 9th 
December 2022. 
 
Taking into account several different factors (this date will occur after the referendum and 
by-election, it will be halfway through the Officer term, there is a significant cost associated 
with a city-campus wide election, and the fact that the referendum will likely have passed 
meaning this position ceases to exist next year), there are currently no plans to re-open 
nominations for this position. This decision has also provisionally been supported by the 
Electoral Commission. 
 
On a personal note, may I express my gratitude towards Adam Clarke for his work over the 
past few months; he has been consistent, reliable, and someone whom I relied on 
significantly during difficult times. The executive quite literally won’t be the same without 
him. 
 
However, I’m glad that he’s found a job in his degree field, and he will always be 
remembered for the countless hours he put into improving the student experience. Should 
Student Council have any further questions regarding his resignation, either Adam Clarke or 
I will be happy to elaborate. My one request from Student Council is that we now give Adam 
Clarke a round of applause for his final Student Council. 
 
Best, 
 
Brian Jordan 
TU Dublin SU President  
 


